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LICENSING AND GAMBLING ACTS SUB 

COMMITTEE 
 

(Civic Centre, Neath) 

 

Members Present: 14
th 

April, 2009 

 

Chairman:  Councillor E.V.Latham 

 

Vice Chairman: Councillor A.P.H.Davies 

 

Councillor: L.W. Willis 

 

Officers in Attendance: J.Sullivan (Licensing Manager),  

 I.Davies (Legal Section) and  

 Miss C.Grocutt (Committee Section) 

 

 

 Report of the Head of Legal and Democratic Services 

 

1. LICENSING ACT 2003 – LICENSING ACT 2003 

(HEARINGS) REGULATION 2005 – APPLICATION FOR A 

PREMISES LICENCE – THE SPAR (FORMERLY KNOWN 

AS THE GRANDISON) 175 PANT YR HEOL, BRITON 

FERRY, NEATH  
 

 The Sub Committee was asked to consider an application for a 

Premises Licence for the above mentioned premises.  The 

circulated report contained details of the application under the 

Licensing Act 2003.   

 

 The Solicitor representing the applicant attended the meeting.  An 

interested party along with her representative, the local member 

Councillor Colin Morgan, were also at the meeting. 

 

 The Licensing Manager updated the Sub Committee with the 

background of the premises.  Members noted that no 

representations had been received from responsible Authorities, 

however, two written representations had been received from 

interested parties, as detailed in the circulated report, one of whom 

was present. 
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 In accordance with the prescribed procedure, the Sub Committee 

then heard representations from all parties present. 

 

 The Sub Committee then adjourned prior to reaching its final 

decision. 

 

 RESOLVED: that the above application be granted as follows 

subject to the conditions consistent with the 

operating schedule which would be confirmed 

in writing to the applicant:- 
 

 Supply of Alcohol 

 Monday to Sunday – 10.00 to 22.30  

  

 Opening Hours  

 Monday to Sunday – 6.30 to 22.30  

 

 

2. LICENSING ACT 2003 - LICENSING ACT 2003 

(HEARINGS) REGULATION 2005 - APPLICATION FOR A 

REVIEW OF A PREMISES LICENCE – THE CROWN INN, 

HIGH STREET, GLYNNEATH 
 

The Sub Committee was asked to consider an application for a 

review of an existing premises licence relating to the above 

mentioned premises, under the provisions of the Licensing Act 

2003.  

 

The request for the review had been received from South Wales 

Police.  However, the Licensing Manager informed Members that 

the applicant’s Solicitor was unable to attend, and had requested 

an adjournment. 

 

RESOLVED: that the above application be deferred to the 

next meeting of the Sub Committee. 

 

 

 

 
 

CHAIRMAN 


